SWEET HOME CITY COUNCIL COMMUNITY HEALTH COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

October 15, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room.

Present: Councilor Gourley, Jim Gourley, Dick Knowles, Bob Dalton, Rhonda Greene, Kelsey Wray, Bill Matthews

Approval of Minutes September 17, 2018: (Gourley/Dalton)

Committee Reports:

Health Fair Committee: Bob Dalton reported an increase in vendors by 15% and positive feedback has been received by vendors. Thank you notes have been sent. The event is being evaluated for needs and successes. It was suggested to include breakfast next year and continued partnership with the Back-Pack Program. Jim Gourley would like to do a promotional video for the Health Fair and discussed what that would look like. The vendor application needs a release/waiver added. It was also suggested to work to get the youth involved.

Western University/City Program: It was reported the Chef Program is in progress.

Western University/ City Outreach: The medical school outreach will be available this year. Dawn is working on organizing with locations.

Fact Program: Rhonda Greene gave an explanation of the program. Bob Dalton suggested a discussion on direction. A meeting with the School District regarding youth will take place.

Trauma Informed Care: Trainings are occurring monthly for teachers on how to deal with trauma.

Hero Banner Project: Jim Gourley stated the Hero Banners will be taken down in November and stored by the City. Jim Gourley will be stepping down after this year and be available as an advisor.

Community Resources Committee: The committee discussed targeting youth who are homeless and to help develop a plan for graduation and future education.

Good of the Order:

Lisa Gourley gave an update on the Zombie Soup Event.

Dick Knowles reported on East County "CHANCE".

Rhonda Greene stated the need for Sharps Containers in Sweet Home. She stated the cost is \$1,000 each for containers similar to a mail box. Jim Gourley suggested there may be a grant for the hardware and the match could be the cost to pick up the sharps. There is a sharps container in the SHPD, however some people aren't willing to go to the police station. Samaritan Health was suggested as a possible resource.

Rhonda Greene suggested adding Narcan to first aid kits. Jim Gourley stated first responders in Sweet Home have access to it. Dick Knowles stated the CHANCE group is also working towards this goal.

Meeting adjourned.

With no further business the meeting adjourned.

The foregoing is a true copy of the proceedings of the City Council Community Health Committee Meeting on October 15, 2018.	
Chair – Councilor Gourley	19 Nov. 2018 Date: